Teixeira, Rachel
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From: advancebenefit@aol.com

Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 8:06 PM

To: Teixeira, Rachel

Cc: belinda franklin.barr@gmail.com

Subject: Cell Tower Hopeful Drive

Dear Ms. Teixera,

We received your name and number off the public notice at the baptist church on hopeful drive and that we own the house
at 4180 Hopeful and we're extremely concerned about the health implications of having a cell phone tower located that
close. In additon, we are concern about the statistics showing the negative effects on property value if the cell phone
tower goes in that close. As homeowners, we would prefer that a cell tower not be erected in our neighborhood.

Ron & Belinda Barr
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From: Belinda Warren <belindajean2000@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 8:00 PM

To: Teixeira, Rachel

Subject: CPC CMI 17-00021

Good evening, Rachel -

It was just brought to my attention that the Public Notice posted on the church parking lot at the end of my
residential street is in reference to a potential cell phone tower. | noticed the sign about a week ago and tried
to Google the "development application" and couldn't find anything on the web other than the Colorado
Springs application for the different development processes. | realize | am a day late for the posted response
period, and for not being more prepared to send this message, but | feel compelled to voice my opinion and
concerns.

As a mother of two young children it is alarming to me that any company would consider placing a potentially
harmful tower in the middle of a residential area. I'm not sure what the long-term ramifications are of living in
such close proximity to focused, high intensity radio waves, but | imagine they are not good for one's

health. After preliminary research it appears that the electromagnetic radiation constantly emitted from cell
phone towers is linked to serious hormonal disturbance, breast cancer, prostate cancer, melanoma, anxiety,
confusion and sleep disorders. Has anyone mentioned this new cell tower location is a stone's throw from a
highly populated high school? How many microwatts of radiation have been deemed "safe" for developing
children to be exposed to for extended periods of time?

I sincerely request that this tower be denied for the safety of not only my children, not only the children living
in our neighborhood, but also all of the children attending Doherty High School.

Gravely concerned,

Belinda J. Warren

4412 Hopeful Way
Colorado Springs, CO 80917
719-325-9966

Cheers,

Belinda Jean
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From: j m <jelica77@msn.com>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 12:33 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: Hopeful tower

I am a very concerned close neighbor to lighthouse Baptist church. This email is regarding a tower being built at
the church. Ihave 2 very small children and plan on living in this neighborhood for good. I see no benefits of a
tower being put in our neighborhood, besides negative forever impacts. What does the church plan on doing to
positively impact our neighborhood and community? Another neighbor has been doing research and says it can
cause cancer, miscarriage, immunity problems, cell tissue damage.

There are 3 large schools very close of many children that could be affected. Carver elementary, Sabin middle
school and Doherty high school just one block away from the church. I am not in favor of this. Children's
health is my utmost importance along with mine.

Respectfully,
Jaimi Wallis
4406 Hopeful Way

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device
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From: Julia Rodgers <jdanithurston@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2017 8:33 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: T-Mobile tower

I'm sending this in support of stopping the cell phone tower being put up at Light House Baptist Church. There are too
many elderly and children living in the neighborhood and it is reckless to expose them to the type of waves and radiation
that cell phone towers give off. DO NOT endanger my children because you want to make more money!!

If you could please forward this email to whoever it needs to be sent to in order to stop this from happening | would be
forever greatful!

Sent from my iPhone
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From: Leonard Andrews <kma2skrl@comcast.net>
Sent: Friday, March 10, 2017 3:19 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: File NO CPC CM1 17-00021

To: Rachel Teixeira
File NO: CPCCM1 17-00021

I am adding my comments in the consideration of this application being made to the city. First, by the applications own
admission they will be RF radiation increase in the area. This can affect animals and humans over time. | don’t want my
family or our kids and grandkids exposed to additional RF radiation. Being that we sleep, work and play within our
neighbor as well as have 2 schools within one mile and an additional school within in 2.5 miles | believe the risk of RF
Radiation is substantially increased due to high density of population moving daily within the proximity of the tower.
Our kids and grandkids, don’t need to be used as test subjects over time for a business’s enrichment. Second, issue is the
height restriction that is placed in this area for a specific reason and upon giving an exception would allow other
businesses or individual’s to ask for this same exception. Everyone is supposed to be treated equally and fairly and
allowing one business or individual an exception would open the door for more of the same and even could lead to legal
grounds to get projects approved. Third, if this was approved we would have more traffic in the area at all hours to
maintain the equipment and repair it though out the day. We have enough traffic cutting through (from N Carefree to
Austin Bluffs) and much of that traffic is driving like they are on a raceway.

Our family is asking the city not to approve this application at this time as we moved out of downtown 22 years ago to

avoid the high buildings and structures to enjoy the Colorado living while maintain close proximity to the city. We love
our semi-rural community within the city as it has grown enough.

Leonard Andrews
4387 Blissful Cir N
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From: Marco Wu <mwu@dmscncrouters.com>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 1:45 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: CPC CM1 17-00021

Hello Rachel,
My name is Marco Wu and | live at 4336 hopeful drive Colorado Springs CO. 80917
I am concerned and against the plans of a cell phone tower being placed near my residents for the following reasons.

The microwaves from cell phone towers can interfere with your body's own EMFs, causing a variety of
potential health problems, including:
Headaches.

Memory loss.

Cardiovascular stress.

Low sperm count.

Birth defects.

Cancer.

Cell Towers - Electromagnetic Field (EMF) Safety from Safe Space ...

hitps://www.safespaceprotection.com/emf-health-risks/emf-health-effects/cell-towers/

to name a few.

Obviously the Light House Baptist Church has no objections because no one is ever at that church as a permanent
resident. Plus | believe that they will also benefit from some sort of fees that are going to be given to the church for
having this tower on their property. | strongly discourage this tower from being built so close to so many residential
homes.

Sincerely,
o Marco Wu
K;}) VS Machine Shop Supervisor DMSCNCRouters.com

Direct: 719.228.50656 Factory: 866.255.AXIS
mwu @ dmscncrouters.com (iRl 0]
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From: pangenitorpanfge@aol.com

Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 5:30 PM

To: Teixeira, Rachel

Subject: RE; Church radio tower

Hello,

In regards to the church radio tower;
What exactly does the church want it for?
Will it be an eyesore that devalues our homes?
Is it harmful to health?

If there is no transparency then I say no.

Thank you,
- Robert
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From: rmtnmama@comcast.net

Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 3:59 PM

To: Teixeira, Rachel

Subject: File No: CPC CM1 17-00021

Hi Rachel Teixeira,

| wanted to email you about the public notice | got. It is File No: CPC CM1 17-00021. | am not sure
where the 55 foot bell tower is going to be constructed on the church property on Hopeful Drive. |
called you last week and you thought it was going to be to the south of the parking lot. | live at 4265
Hopeful Drive, which is across the street from the church that | got this notice about. | do not want a
tower constructed in front of my house. | would like to get better information about this happening, but
| would object to this tower if it is going to be in front of my house. | have lived here for over 30 years.

Thank you,

Robin Jorgenson

4265 Hopeful Drive
Colorado Springs, CO 80917
719-360-1298
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From: sassydenims <sassydenims@att.net>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 12:33 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: T-mobile tower

I'am writing to express my super concern of the health hazards the new T- mobile Tower can bring to this
residential area. Please note that this should not be allowed and another less populated area should be found.
Sincerely Judy Albright.

Sent from my Verizon Wireless 4G LTE smartphone

FIGUI12E 3 - Neighborhood Response



Teixeira, Rachel

From: Shari Bevans <shari.bevans@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 2:55 PM

To: Teixeira, Rachel

Subject: Radio tower behind Doherty High School

Why is the Baptist church putting up a radio tower? How high is it? What's the purpose? What's the
impact on our neighborhood? Do they not have to have permission to do that?

Shari Bevans

4232 Rosalie St.
C/S, CO 80917
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From: Stephanie Tafoya <smtafoya@msn.com>
Sent: Sunday, March 12, 2017 9:25 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: T mobile tower on Hopeful Dr.

| live at 4140 hopeful Dr. | am concerned about the T- mobile tower being built. It has so many health concerns
and | do not want this next to my home. What can | do as a citizen and a home owner to oppose this? What
can our community do? | am willing to do anything to not have this built.

Stephanie Tafoya

Get Qutlook for Android
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From: william.ps.wyatt@gmail.com
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 12:28 PM
To: Teixeira, Rachel
Subject: Concerns

To whom this may concern:

I have recently been informed that T-Mobile is building a tower by light house church on hopeful dr here in Colorado
Springs. The zip code is 80917 where many family and friends including myself have lived or still do. The high risk
concerns of cancer and radiation from this tower in this highly populated area is terrifying me to my core. Cell phone
coverage is already provided by many other companies in the area. There is no reason to add additional risks and more
magnetic radiation to provide another tower. Adding potentially harmful risks at the expensive of many people's lives is
unfathomable. | implore you not to allow the build of this cell tower. Instead help the general public as you swore to do
when you took a government position.

Please stop the build of a T-Mobile tower in 80917.

Thank you,
William Wyatt

FlGUlRE 3 - Neighborhood Response





